
THIRD YEAR PROGRESS REPORT
OCTOBER 2021 - DECEMBER 2022

The Collaborative Commission on Domestic Violence (CCDV) was formed to cohesively
begin the complicated work to repair, solidify, and improve the domestic violence
response system. The CCDV operates within a larger domestic violence ecosystem and
its work is intended to create a seamless, accessible system with multiple entry points
to help ensure that our community’s response to domestic violence is proactive,
compassionate and effective.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

To improve the domestic violence prevention, response, and support system, the
CCDV and other stakeholders collectively operate in each of these levels, but by
design, the CCDV’s focus is primarily on the Organizations & Communities and
Systems & Institutions aspects of this complex ecosystem. 
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CCDV FOURTH YEAR PRIORITIES

*Note: The Commission will continue its work on its third year priorities of facilitating the adoption of evidence-
based violence prevention curricula in schools; developing outreach services for people who are unsheltered,
identify as LGBTQ+, have disabilities, or are an immigrant; partnerships and coordination to support the
implementation of best practices; and expanding implementation of the Danger Assessment for Law Enforcement
through the San Antonio Police Department.

Transformation of City of San Antonio programs and services from a system-
focused approach to a victim-centered approach. 
Connected more than 1,600 domestic violence victims to crisis support services
through a new partnership serving county residents. 
Trained more than 300 medical students on the dynamics of family violence and
the resources available to healthcare providers and community members. 
Engaged with independent school districts to introduce evidence-based curricula
on teen dating violence and healthy relationships. 
Collaborated with Bexar County to launch a three-year, comprehensive
assessment of the local justice system’s response to domestic violence. 
Hosted two annual educational symposia for professionals, advocates, and people
with lived experience related to domestic violence.

This report summarizes the collective work of the CCDV for October 2021 through
December 2022.

YEAR 3 HIGHLIGHTS


